Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21696 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826

(509) 763-3034

Minutes

May 2, 2012

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by President, Jimi Wilson at 7:00pm with 24 members present. 
GOOD OF THE ORDER: Chief Rod did not have anything to report so he was not present. We had three new members tonight: Cathy Helseth, Deanna and Roland Mueller.

President Jimi Wilson thanked the out going officers and introduced this year’s officers: President Jimi Wilson, Vice President Liz Rawlins, Treasurer Paul Rawlins and Secretary Kathy Kelly. Jimi passed out a current membership roster and copies of our bylaws. 
Marlene gave an update on Jerry A.’s progress.  He looks great and continues to improve.  He can lift his left leg on his own.  He is doing much better with physical therapy since they changed his medication. He still hopes to return home. 

At the recent Telecommunicator Awards Ceremony, Chief Rod received a Fire Service Award!  Way to go Chief!

The YMCA camp will host a fundraiser on May 12 for Emma Porter, 19, who has been diagnosed with Lymphoma.  There will be a silent auction.  If you plan on attending, please RSVP so they have a head count.  An account has been set up at Cashmere Valley Bank.  

MINUTES: Barb W. motioned to approve April’s minutes, Kathy G. seconded and the motioned was approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT: April’s ending balance was: $2871.37.  No new income or expenses.  The balance is: $2871.37.  A $10.00 bill was presented (Non-profit status fee). Lisa motioned to approve for payment, Jo seconded and the motion was approved. 
Our president announced that since 1994 the auxiliary has donated $150,951.00 to the Firefighters Association!

OLD BUSINESS: Audit Committee: Lisa, Becky and Paul performed an internal audit for the auxiliary and they found the treasurer’s books to be correct.

Jimi passed around the committee sign up sheet.  She described the duties of each committee chair and shared with the group individual members who had already signed up. 

Kathy Kelly shared her report for the recent food support activities.  Members of that committee prepared lunch for the firefighters involved in water rescue training held April 21 & 22 at station 1. There were a total of 18 trainees, including out of district firefighters, and the trainers.  Six committee members were involved with the preparation, serving and clean up of lunch on both Saturday & Sunday. 

Annual yard sale set up will be Friday, August 31.  Heavy items should go in the lower container and light items in the upper container.  Questions were taken from the floor.  Next month’s meeting we will discuss yard sale specifics.

NEW BUSINESS: Volunteers are needed to straighten up and reorganize our storage space upstairs. 

Staples will take all electronics, including cell phones. 
It was proposed that the group provide community service by doing road clean up.  Jo motioned to approve and was seconded by Sharon G.  Bob Lamar will look into getting approval/help from the DOT.

We will have two meetings in August; the 1st and the 29th.  There will be no meeting in September.

It was decided the group will do road clean up prior to our next scheduled meeting on June 6th and then have a barbecue.  Details to follow. 

Jo motioned to adjourn and was seconded by Becky.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm.
